
QUESTION NO 24 By Councillor Mattos Coelho for 
answer by the Convener of the 
Transport and Environment 
Committee at a meeting of the 
Council on 27 October 2022 

Question The Scottish Government Young persons’ (under 22s) free 

bus travel scheme is being very welcomed by families 

across the city. 51,784 cards had been issued in the CEC 

area by July 2022, representing 65% of those eligible and is 

one of the highest out of the Scottish Local Authorities. 

However, can the Transport and Environment Convener 

clarify what is the council doing to help families where 

English is not their first language, do not have access to a 

computer or have a library close by to apply for bus passes 

for their children? 

Answer 


